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Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   

12th December 2024 

Faithspace Update 

We have come to the end of our 3 month trial of All Age worship and we have talked and listened to          
feedback.  It seems that perhaps this is not the right time for children and we are reluctant to make 
changes which would mean inconveniencing and perhaps losing our regular congregation.  With that in 
mind we are going to prepare services for those who come but on those 4th Sundays we will do a more 
discussion based format rather than have a sermon.  This is something that members of the congregation 
tend to find positive.  Please continue to send in your thoughts and ideas.  Meanwhile, we know that 
there is some good work with young people going on around the circuit and we could perhaps hold that 
in our prayers that it might develop and grow into an opportunity for fellowship between young people 
from right across the circuit - whether online or in person or both.   

If you would like to know more about Faithspace please get in touch with Sharon in the Circuit office.  
Many thanks. 

Jo 

 

Cartway Methodist Church, 
Bridgnorth, Christmas Coffee 

Morning. 

Unfortunately we had to                
postpone the Christmas Coffee 

Morning at Cartway last                   
Saturday due to the storm,     

but it has been rearranged to 
take place this Saturday 14th                   

December instead. 

 

There will be lots of goodies 
for sale , coffee and mince 

pies, a big draw,  please come 
if you are able.    

  From 10am - 12 noon  

See you there. 

Steve Thomas 

A beautiful nativity display from Cartway Methodist Church, 

Bridgnorth.  Don’t you just love how simple but effective this is? 
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A couple of pictures from Broseley Methodist Church of 
their knitted Nativity which is on display in the church and 

also a Winter display put up by the group who run a      
Monday coffee morning. This is on display in the                         

conservatory.   
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Prayer with us today 

 

Loving Lord, who made me for your delight, 

bless me with good use of the senses you created: 

that I may use my sight to see the injustice in your world, 

and respond with my heart; 

that I may use my hearing to listen to the voice of suffering,  

and respond with my heart; 

that I may voice what is your will at all times, in all places 

and respond with my heart. 

Loving Lord, who made me for your delight, 

bless me in your service. 

Amen. 

Online Bible Study is on a Monday 1.3pm, Monday 7.00 pm and  Wednesday 8.00pm 

Enjoy a lively discussion as we explore the  work of the Holy Spirit in Acts. 

Please contact the Circuit office if you’d like to know more.  If you’re not sure why not give 

it a go?    All are welcome.   

Explore re-
sources 

Please soak these people in              

prayer. Together we can make a 

difference! 

Derek 

Karen  

Lord Jesus, who went about doing 
good and healing all, we ask you to 
bless our friends who are sick. Give 
them the strength in body, courage 
in spirit, and  patience in pain. Let 
them recover their health, so that, 

restored to the  Christian                              
community, they may joyfully praise 
Your name, for You live and reign for 

ever and ever. Amen. 

Circuit Prayer Space  

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Passcode: 355690 

https://public-gbr.mkt.dynamics.com/api/orgs/187357a1-8459-48df-ae17-0b3fca6a0415/r/LIcb9NsLVUS-gg_gyNrQrAUAAAA?target=%7B%22TargetUrl%22%3A%22https%253A%252F%252Fwww.methodist.org.uk%252Ffor-churches%252Fchristmasresources%252F%22%2C%22RedirectOptions%22%3A%
https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
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Shared with us from friends serving overseas 

Christmas is coming! We see it in the shopping malls where pine trees have appeared, decorations have 
gone up and the shopping has begun! At this time of year, the nation becomes utterly confused! They are 
not celebrating Christmas, but the end of one year and the beginning of the next, hoping that perhaps 
2025 will bring better things, a new job, a pay rise, a wife for their son, or a grandchild.  

People wait for the New Year and wonder why we celebrate it a week too early. People around us do not 
understand what Christmas is at all. They see the movies on TV; romance and snowy scenes, Santa and 
feel-good stories, but also drinking and wild living. The devout protest 'We don't celebrate Christmas with 
drunkenness!' as they scribble their graffiti on the walls. 

For us it all feels very strange! Commercial Christmas may be in the shopping centres, but there is no                
Jesus, no Nativity scene. No community gatherings, carols in the square, candles in the windows, or joyful 
tidings to passersby. No bells ringing out for Christmastime! 

For the small number of churches, it is a quieter Christmas. One church hosts a carol concert in its historic 
building. Another organises a street outreach in a more secular part of town. For the others, it is a simple 
Sunday service before Christmas day, with interested visitors invited, and a clear gospel message 
preached. A meal together and silly games follow, and gifts are exchanged. Our visitors are intrigued and 
some may come again to hear more. 

Christmas is the perfect opportunity to share our faith simply with our local friends, to explain the truth   
of Christmas, and give gifts such as biscuits or a book, and a message of hope from the Bible.  

As a family, it also means we have come to enjoy a simpler and quieter Christmas as we serve overseas. 
We still decorate the tree and exchange gifts, watch Christmas movies and cook a roast turkey.  The 
weather where we are still gets cold like home in the UK, and sometimes it even snows, so in those ways 
it still feels like 'Christmas' must be near when we wrap up warm or drink a hot cocoa. But despite the 
beauty of simplicity, we still miss many of the Christmas traditions (and especially the food!). 

I think for many serving overseas, Christmas can be a disorientating and lonely time. We are very blessed 
to have each other and like-minded friends around us.  

So, if you have friends living or serving overseas, I encourage you to send a Christmas message so they 
don't feel so disconnected, or even send a small gift of money so that they can treat themselves to                 
something - whether it is a roast turkey or warm pair of mittens! 

On 11th December,           
Methodist Church House 
(The offices for the major 

part of the British                 
Connexional Team) was 

dedicated to the               
glory of God by the                

President and                         
Vice-President of the 
Conference amongst 

Connexional Team staff, 
Methodists, ecumenical 

friends and other guests.  
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PLEASE CONTACT SHARON IN THE OFFICE IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BUY A TICKET—THANK YOU :)  

 01952 505108  OR EMAIL: sharon@dawleychristiancentre.gmail.com 
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Albrighton Open Door meets on the first Tuesday of each 
month 7-30 to 9pm. It is a series of informal and interesting 

talks and activities in a friendly social setting.  

  

We are planning our programme for next year and invite anyone in the circuit 
who has an  interesting job or hobby to come and speak at a meeting, for about 
an hour. Open Door is  non-profit making so, the takings from the evenings are 
usually given to a charity of the speakers choosing.  

 

The money will be donated to support the work of the “Blue Dragon                           

Children’s  Foundation”  

[www.bluedragon.org], set up in 2004 and working to eliminate human 

trafficking (especially of children) in Vietnam and to create “A world where 

every child grows up safe and loved; where we are all free from slavery and 

exploitation.” Old friends and new members are very welcome. 

 

On a similar line. 

Is  your church arranging a fundraising evening and would like some entertain-
ment... 

Albric Folk is a (5-7 piece) music group specialising in traditional folk songs, sea 
songs and shanties, mining songs, rural songs, Medieval and Renaissance mu-
sic. We do not charge, but would welcome a cup of tea and a biscuit!  

  

For speaking at Open Door or if you're interested in Albric Folk, please contact, 
Chris  Harrison bch23@btinternet.com. 

I look forward to hearing from you,  

Chris 

mailto:bch23@btinternet.com
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Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 
On the 1st Saturday of each  month                      

between 10am –12 midday there is a  
Coffee Morning at Cartway Methodist 

Church.        

     There's going to be a great raffle,.        

 

All are welcome. 
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Please get in touch if you have      

something to share. 

 

Contact: 

circuitsupport@telfordmeth.org.uk 

or 01952 505108 
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Church Activities taking place in  

Albrighton Methodist Church on a regular basis: 

 

Monday (2nd and 4th Monday of the month) Coffee and T4U 10-12 ( A           

quiet coffee  morning for people who want a bit of time out it's FREE!)  

 

Open Door  -  First Tuesday of the Month  -  7.30-9pm.  The evening has a variety of                        

speakers ranging from singing, talks about wildlife, travel logs, health related talks.....£2 

 

Weekly, Thursday cafe 10-12  

 

Friday (2nd and 4th Friday of the month) Sing a long                             

2-3.30pm (For anyone who likes to sing 'old time'                            

songs or from the  musicals. £2) 

  

Saturday morning 1st Saturday in the month 10-12. with bric-a-brac and bookstall.  

 

NEW!!!!  Board Games  

 

Come and join the fun!  

The last Saturday of each month  

10am-12noon.  This is for all ages.  

£2 per adult,  £5 per family.  

You are welcome to bring your own game.  

 

  
We have a Quiet Corner open for prayer/quiet reflection 

when there are church  run events, located  in the      
Meeting Room. Gill is available for anyone who wants                 

to chat on a Thursday morning and has planned a 'Food           
for thought' time for a short while after  

All are welcome  


